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January 23, 2019 
 
Mr. Trent de Boer 
WA State Dept. of Transportation 
PO Box 47390 
Olympia, WA  98504-7390 
 
In future correspondence please refer to: 
Project Tracking Code:        102114-03-FHWA 
Property: Stewart Road Bridge Replacement, Fed Aid STPUL-3290(001) 
Re:          Receipt of CRM Report, No Historic Properties 
 
Dear Mr. de Boer: 
 
Thank you for contacting the Department of Archaeology and Historic Preservation (DAHP) and providing 
a copy of the cultural resources survey report for the Stewart Road Bridge Replacement project 
completed by Drayton. I have reviewed the document and concur with your finding of No Historic 
Properties Affected. As a result of our concurrence, further contact with DAHP on this matter is not 
necessary. However, if information becomes available and/or the scope of work changes, please resume 
consultation with DAHP and all consulting parties. In the event that archaeological or historic materials 
are discovered during project activities, work in the immediate vicinity must stop, the area secured, and 
contact made with concerned tribes and DAHP for further consultation. 
 
We appreciate receiving any correspondence or comments from concerned tribes or other parties that 
you receive as you consult under the requirements of 36 CFR 800.4(a)(4). 
 
These comments are based on the information available at the time of this review and on behalf of the 
State Historic Preservation Officer (SHPO) in conformance with Section 106 of the National Historic 
Preservation Act and its implementing regulations 36 CFR 800.  
 
Finally, please note that in order to streamline our responses, DAHP requires that Resource 
documentation (HPI, Archaeology sites, TCP) and reports be submitted electronically.  Correspondence 
must be emailed in PDF format to the appropriate compliance email address. For more information about 
how to submit documents to DAHP please visit: https://dahp.wa.gov/project-review. To assist you in 
conducting a cultural resource survey and inventory effort, DAHP has developed Guidelines for Cultural 
Resources Reporting. You can view or download a copy from our website. 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to review and comment. Please ensure that the DAHP Project Number 
(a.k.a. Project Tracking Code) is shared with any hired cultural resource consultants and is attached to 
any communications or submitted reports. If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Matthew Sterner, M.A. 
Transportation Archaeologist 
(360) 586-3082 
matthew.sterner@dahp.wa.gov 


